
   Meeting Record
                                         Nanaimo Flying Club Special General Meeting

    6 Apr 2010
The meeting was called to order at 1914 by the President, Barbara Riddy.  17 Members were present.
This special meeting was called to discuss the situation regarding landing fees at YCD, and to determine the way ahead for the NFC at the NAC information session on 8 April as well as in the medium to long term.

There was no fixed agenda for the meeting and thus this record simply captures the main discussion items, decisions and action items.

1. Kevin Psutka, COPA President and CEO, met with Mike Hooper and provided Barbara Riddy with an email summarizing the meeting.  Kevin seemed rather sympathetic to Mike Hooper’s views.

2. NFC and other airport tenants must educate the public on the benefits General Aviation brings to YCD and the area.  COPA’s brochures on the subject are an excellent start.

3. The new COPA Director for BC and the Yukon will be announced in the near future.  NFC must engage the Director, bring him up to speed on the situation, and solicit his ongoing support.

4. Members see the need for a lawyer to review the series of leases between the NAC and the NFC, to ensure that everything has been done in a correct manner over the years.  We may also seek a legal opinion as to whether the NAC has been operating as required by its Charter and appropriate laws.  Erling Jorgensen will contact a particular lawyer to see if he would be interested in taking this on.  

5. If we do retain a lawyer there will be a non-trivial cost.  While the NFC will likely pay some of these costs, we should approach other airport tenants for financial support.

6. COPA’s Special Action Fund might ordinarily contribute to our cause, but it is over-subscribed and unable to assist.

7. A Member/tenant has refused to negotiate a new lease with DTZ Barnicke, and has since come to an agreement directly with NAC/Airport Management for renewal of the old lease. 

8. The Harbour City Star has expressed interest in investigating this situation, and will be invited to attend the information session on 8 April.
9. As many Members as possible will attend the NAC information session on 8 April.  (There are indications that this was to be the NAC’s AGM, but was changed to an information session following the landing-fee debacle and the NFC request to meet with the NAC at its AGM.)  Airport staff told us on 5 April that the AGM was held on 16 March.

10. At the information sessions Members are encouraged to ask as many questions as possible of any NAC members present.

11. At the NFC meeting on 18 April we will review the outcome of the information session and then:

· determine if legal advice is required

· determine if we wish to ask the NAC for a meeting without contractors and airport staff in attendance

· decide if we want to accept Mike Hooper’s invitation to brief the NFC 

12. Members agreed that our ultimate objective is an assured future at YCD.  The landing fee issue is only one aspect of this.  A long-term effort will be required, which includes:
· educating the public and politicians at all levels as to the benefits of YCD and how General Aviation contributes to these benefits.  We must ensure that the public and politicians understand that General Aviation:

i. is not free-loading at the airport: we already pay the airport lease fees and a fuel fee; and 

 ii.  did not ask for the airport expansion and does not need the longer runway, and will not use the expanded terminal and car parking area and thus we should not pay for them.
· ensuring that the NAC’s operations are open to the public since they are spending public money from several levels of government.

The NAC information session on 8 April is from 1300 to 1530 at the Coast Bastion Inn in Nanaimo.

In one unrelated item, Members approved the lease of the upstairs office to Kevin Palmer for three months beginning 8 April at a cost of $225 per month.

The next NFC meeting is at 0930 on Sunday, 18 April.

The meeting was adjourned at 2052.

Doug Wakefield
Secretary
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